
Bridgewater Conservation and Inland Wetlands Commission 

44 Main Street South, Bridgewater, Connecticut 06752 

 Approved Minutes of the Regular Meeting 

Tuesday, April 17, 2012, 6:00 P.M. 

Bridgewater Town Hall 
 

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairman Frank Sproviero.  The meeting was 

being recorded.   
 

Roll Call and Designation of Alternates:   

Present: Strother Purdy, Greg Bollard, Lori Franklin, Curtis Read, Vic Nelson, Bob Kelly, Alex McNaughton 

(alt.), Frank Sproviero  
 

Absent: Denise Fitch  
 

L. Franklin was moved up to voting status. 
 

Minutes of the regular meeting held March 20, 2012.  Corrections were made to the minutes.  G. Bollard 

made a motion to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on March 20, 2012 as corrected.  C. Read 

seconded. S. Purdy, G. Bollard, L. Franklin, C. Read, V. Nelson and F. Sproviero were in favor.  B. Kelly 

abstained as not present at the last meeting.   

 

Comments from the Public:  none 
 

Old Business:   

1.  Miscia, 300 Rocky Hill Road, boat house.  G. Bollard had already been to the property.  He reported on his 

site visit.  He felt the hardest part of the project would be access since the boat house is in the lake.  B. Kelly 

asked if the boat house had to be floating.  G. Bollard explained that the boat house as it is now is grandfathered 

because it is preexisting.  It will be in the same footprint.  T. Seger was present representing the applicants.  He 

explained that the boat house had been damaged by the storm in the fall.  The boat house is gone and the 

footbridge to it needs to be repaired.  The boat house and the footbridge will need to have 10 pylons.  He had 

been in touch with Brian Wood from First Light.  There will be an extended draw down of the lake so the work 

is planned for that period.  He also explained that there is a catch basin above the dam wall that needs to be 

cleaned out which will help protect the area during construction. Water will need to be rerouted around the area 

during the work period.  There was power and water to the structure but it is all shut off now.  Everything that is 

there will need to be removed and rebuilt starting from scratch.  G. Bollard, L. Franklin and F. Sproviero will be 

case officers.  They plan to meet with Brian Wood and an engineer at the site as well.  
 

New Business:  
 

Enforcement:  

R. Dirienzo’s report was received by the commission.  
 

1.  O’Dell, 436 Main Street South, oil spill.  Nothing new to report. 
 

Procedural Matters:  
 

Other Business:   

1.  Notification was received for pond treatment at 263 Christian Street and 124 Henry Sanford Road. 
 

2.  V. Nelson discussed issues that needed repair on his pond due to storm damage. 
 

Adjourn:  B. Kelly made a motion to adjourn.  G. Bollard seconded.  Unanimous approval at 6:45 p.m.  

The meeting was adjourned. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Lois Carreira, Land Use Coordinator 


